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Environmental 
Assessment 
Office 

Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch 

Mailing Address: 
PO Box 9426 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC  V8W 9V1 

Location: 
2nd  Fl – 836 Yates St 
Victoria BC  V8W 1L8 

Ref:  WOOLNG_20240035_WN001

DATE 2024-08-19 

SENT VIA EMAIL 

Ian McAllister
Compliance Manager 
Woodfibre LNG General Partner Inc.
900-1185 West Georgia 
Vancouver BC
V6E 4E6

Dear Mr. McAllister,

RE: Warning for Non-Compliance with Condition 14, Amendment 3 of Environmental 
Assessment Certificate # E15-02 

On June 18, 2024, Compliance and Enforcement Officer, Sarah Ellis conducted an 
administrative inspection (Inspection), of the Woodfibre LNG Project (Project) against the 
requirements of the Environmental Assessment Certificate #E15-02 (Certificate). Based on 
information obtained during the Inspection, it was determined that the Certificate Holder, 
Woodfibre LNG General Partner Inc. (the Holder) is not compliant with Condition 14, 
Amendment 3 of the Certificate.   

Condition 14, Amendment 3 requires the Holder to establish a committee to engage the District 
of Squamish (DOS) and its community organizations, no less than once per quarter, and consult 
with parties identified in this condition, with participation from FortisBC, on issues that impact 
workforce housing, safety and community services.  

The inspection findings are documented in Inspection Record Project 
WOOLNG_20240035_IR001. 

The Holder is hereby WARNED that the Project is not compliant with Condition 14, Amendment 
3 of the Certificate. The maximum penalty for failure to comply with an Environmental 
Assessment Certificate is $1 000 000 and, on each subsequent conviction, fine of not more than 
$2 000 000. 

The Environmental Assessment Office Compliance and Enforcement Branch will continue to 
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monitor this issue and may follow-up with further inspections as required. Future or continuing 
non-compliance may result in additional enforcement action as warranted. 

Please contact me at 250-331-4463 or via email at Sarah.Ellis@gov.bc.ca if you have any 
questions. 

Sincerely, 

Sarah Ellis 

Compliance and Enforcement Officer 

Environmental Assessment Office 

cc: EAO Compliance 

mailto:Sarah.Ellis@gov.bc.ca

